# Media citations and interviews—Andrew Griffith

Citizenship	2
Citizenship (Birth Tourism)	4
Immigration	5
Multiculturalism	8
Diversity and Employment Equity	9
Political Representation	10
Policy Arrogance of Innocent Bias: Reviews and Comments	12
Other	13

## Citizenship

Will the federal government go ahead with a one-click citizenship oath? (New Canadian Media, 2023)

Ottawa reviewing virtual citizenship ceremonies as petition calls on government to pull the plug (CBC, 2023)

Author starts petition against self-affirmation of citizenship oath or 'citizenship on a click' (*Hill Times*, 2023)

Konrad Yakabuski: Cliquer pour devenir Canadien (Le Devoir, 2023)

John Ivison: The Liberals are too eager to erode the singular power of the citizenship oath (National Post, 2023)

Why Canada's 'citizenship on a click' is proving controversial (Toronto Star, 2023)

Curry: Removing one of life's most memorable days with a Zoom call (Bay Today, 2023)

John Ivison: Ottawa might have been duped into rescuing 'Canadians of convenience' from Sudan (National Post, 2023)

<u>Triple-glass effect and language barriers erode Canadian charm, say experts</u> (New Canadian Media, 2023)

Does Canadian citizenship mean anything? (The Hill Times, 2023)

Douglas Todd: 10 ways Ottawa diminishes Canadian citizenship (Vancouver Sun, 2023)

<u>Un serment de citoyenneté en ligne déprécierait le rituel, soutient l'opposition</u> (*La Presse*, 2023)

Citizenship oath at the click of a mouse would cheapen tradition: Tory critic

(Canadian Press, Moose Jaw Today, 2023)

Soon a Canadian citizenship oath could be just a scroll and click away (Toronto Star, 2023)

Federal government scrambles to address hordes of passport applicants at overwhelmed offices (CBC, 2022)

<u>'It's about time' to update citizenship guide, Assembly of First Nations Alberta chief</u> says (CBC Edmonton, Yahoo News, 2021) Ottawa will continue online citizenship tests after success of pilot program (Toronto Star, 2021)

Canadian Citizenship: Practice and Policy (Library of Parliament Research, 2020)

Online Canadian citizenship testing is no quick fix (Canadian Immigration News, 2020)

Immigrants urge government to deliver on promise to wipe out citizenship fee (CBC. 2020)

Virtual citizenship ceremonies coming for new Canadians whose dreams were crushed by COVID-19 (CBC, 2020)

Number of immigrants becoming Canadian citizens drops (CBC, 2019)

Liberal promise to wipe out citizenship fees would cost \$100M a year (CBC, 2019)

Citizenship rate drops after Stephen Harper-era changes, study finds (The Star, 2018)

Canadian citizenship applications decline after processing fees triple (CBC, 2017)

Birthplace doesn't necessarily guarantee citizenship, feds argue at Supreme Court *(CBC, 2018)*Children applying for Canadian citizenship face hefty fee (The Star, 2017)

Canadian citizenship applications surge after government relaxes language, residency rules (*CBC*, 2017)

Federal government passes law to end 'second-class citizenship' (The Star, 2017)

High fees blamed for sharp decrease in Canadian citizenship applications (*The Star*, 2017)

Budget bill will increase service fees with less accountability, say critics (The Hill Times, 2017)

Canadians abroad have a right to vote too (The Hill Times, 2017)

C-6 Senate Hearings: Expected Impact on the Naturalization Rate (Senate Brief, 2016)

Citizenship applications plummet as fees soar (The Star, 2016)

Ottawa reverses course of Canada's 'easier to lose, harder to get' citizenship (The Star, 2016)

<u>Canada faces dramatic drop in citizenship, prompting concerns about disengaged</u> <u>immigrants</u>, (*The Star*, 2015)

Canadian citizenship test too difficult, failing visible minorities (CBC, 2015)

<u>Government of Canada Considers Removing 'Citizenship by Birth' Provision</u> (CIC News, 2014)

Chris Alexander balances his portfolio and power (Globe and Mail, 2014)

Ottawa proposes sweeping new citizenship rules to crack down on fraud, better define national identity (Globe and Mail, 2014)

Ottawa urged to remove citizenship by birth on Canadian soil (The Star, 2014)

Citizenship changes will mean longer wait to become Canadian (The Star, 2014)

### Citizenship (Birth Tourism)

Canada Sees Surge in Birth Tourism Post-Pandemic (VisaGuide, 2023)

<u>Canada should deny care to pregnant 'birth tourists,' doctor argues</u> (National Post, 2023)

<u>China easing travel bans could breathe life into B.C. birth tourism, says immigration</u> <u>expert</u> (*Burnaby Now*, 2022)

'Birth tourism' might be down, but we still need to rein it in (iPolitics, 2022)

<u>Its critics call it 'birth tourism.' But is the practice real?</u> COVID-19 is providing clues (*The Star*, 2021)

Monique Keiran: As pandemic stalled travel, true extent of 'birth tourism' emerged (*Times Colonist*, 2021)

Richmond, B.C. politicians push Ottawa to address birth tourism and stop 'passport mill' (CTV Vancouver, 2020)

B.C. city sees most non-resident births in Canada (Globe and Mail, 2020)

Douglas Todd: 'Birth tourism' jumps 22 per cent in B.C. (Vancouver Sun, 2020)

Record-setting year for birth tourism in B.C. prior to pandemic (Business in Vancouver, 2020)

Birth tourism and the demonizing of pregnant migrant women (Policy Options, 2020)

<u>CBC Fifth Estate Spreads Racist Anti-Immigrant Tropes</u> (*The Media Co-Op*, 2020)

Canada shouldn't welcome birth tourists (Globe and Mail, 2019)

'Birth tourism' rising fast in Canada; up 13 per cent in one year (CTV, 2019)

Debate over birthright citizenship emerges (Law Times, 2019)

<u>'Birth Tourism' Is Legal in Canada. A Lawmaker Calls It Unscrupulous</u> (New York Times, 2018)

<u>'Birth tourism' is fraudulent: former top immigration official (CBC, 2018)</u>

Anchor babies: Federal government to study birth tourism (CTV, 2018)

<u>'It's fraudulent': Former immigration official says action needed on 'passport babies'</u> (*CBC*, 2018)

<u>Study shows birth tourism much more prevalent in Canada than reported by StatCan</u> (*Global News*, 2018)

New numbers show more 'birth tourism' in Canada than thought (Global TV, 2018)

Birth tourism may be a hot button issue in the next federal election (CBC, 2018)

Revoking birthright citizenship would affect everyone (Policy Options, 2018)

Chris Selley: Maybe Canada has a 'birth tourism' problem after all (National Post, 2018)

Ottawa studying 'birth tourism' in light of new data showing higher non-resident birth rates (Globe and Mail, 2018)

Ottawa probes birth tourism as new data shows higher non-resident birth rates (CBC, 2018)

Birth Tourism in Canada Much Higher Than Official Figures: Study (Immigration Canada, 2018)

Benefits and blessings are not free (The Star, 2018)

Richmond Hospital is ground zero for the skyrocketing number of women coming to Canada to give birth, study indicates (*The Star*, 2018)

Number of women coming to Canada to give birth far greater than previously estimated, study shows (*The Star*, 2018)

Why women are coming to Canada just to give birth (Macleans, 2017)

'Maternity tourism': Report recommends limiting citizenship by birth (CTV, 2014)

Canada AM: Birth Tourism in Canada (CTV, 2014)

#### Immigration

The Liberals' immigration blueprint is unsound, and will hinder the economy it seeks to help (Globe and Mail, 2023)

Will reining in the number of international students in Canada help the housing crisis — <u>or bring more harm?</u> (*Toronto Star*, 2023)

Despite end to visa program Ukrainians will still seek refuge in Canada, group says (National Post, 2023)

Canada is getting bigger. Are we setting the country and its newest citizens up for success? (Toronto Star, 2023)

John Ivison: Ottawa's Tech-Talent Drive Finally Puts Some Economic Elbows Up (National Post, 2023)

<u>Nearly \$100M Earmarked To Study How Tech Can Help Immigrants Integrate Over</u> <u>Next Seven Years</u> (*New Canadian Media*, 2023)

<u>Ukrainians Who Fled To Canada In 'Grey Area' Of Immigration System</u> (*The Globe And Mail*, 2023)

Liberal Mps Say They're Frustrated Over High Rejection, Slow Processing Of Visitor-Visas, Welcome Trudeau Calling Out Immigration Canada (The Hill Times, 2023)

Liberal Minister Says Canada Needs More Immigration As Targets Get Mixed Reviews (National Newswatch, Globe And Mail, 2023)

Advocates Urge Ottawa To Remove Quota On Afghan Refugee Sponsorship Program (Globe, 2022)

Shadow Minister Expects Sean Fraser To Present Plan For Temporary Residents When Canadian Parliament Resumes (CIC News, 2022)

Canadian Employers Are Ramping Up Their Search For Temporary Foreign Workers Amid Labour Crunch (The Globe And Mail, 2022)

Immigration Minister Says He's Working On A Faster Path To Permanence For Temporary Residents (CBC The House, 2022)

Don Curry, Federal Government Increases Immigration Targets Due To Pandemic (Bay Today, 2022)

Immigration Lawyers Want Canada To Pause Attracting Newcomers (Toronto Star, 2022)

<u>Canada Squanders Economic, Social Benefits By Keeping Out New Canadians'</u> <u>Relatives</u> (*Toronto Star*, 2022)

John Ivison: Liberals Thwart Badly Needed Skilled Immigrants With Mendacious Political Meddling (National Post, 2022)

Sorry, Lawyers, That Ship Has Sailed (New Canadian Media, 2021)

The Pandemic Exposed Canada's Inefficient Immigration System. It Needs To Be Scrapped And Rebuilt (Globe and Mail, 2021) Rhetoric Vs. Results: Shaping Policy To Benefit Canada's Middle Class (Public Policy Forum, 2021)

<u>The Essentials: We Relied On These Workers Through The Worst Of The Pandemic. Will</u> <u>Canada Let Them Stay?</u> (*The Star*, 2021)

Invited but Not Let In: Canada Places Thousands of Lives on Hold (New Canadian Media, 2021)

Ottawa to create new system to tackle delays in processing immigration applications (Canadian Press, 2021)

<u>COVID-19 pandemic prompts recent newcomers to leave Canada for their home</u> <u>countries</u> (*Chronicle Journal*, 2021)

Canada kept doors open to temporary foreign workers during 2020's pandemic lockdown, new numbers reveal (The Star, 2021)

Saunders: How Canada learned what's wrong with its immigration system – by slamming its borders shut (Globe and Mail, 2021)

Express entry economic immigration timelines a 'joke,' say lawyers as processing times increase (The Hill Times, 2021)

U.S. election results one factor that could impact immigration to Canada next year (Canadian Press, 2020)

Beijing think tank cancels global conference amid Canadian boycott (The Star, 2020)

Researchers urge boycott of migration conference slated for China (The Star, 2019)

How Does Canada's Immigration System Work? (Canadian Global Affairs Institute podcast, 2019)

Podcast 41 – Andrew Griffith: Does immigration poses an actual national security threat to Canada? (Borealis Threats and Risks, 2020)

Here's how Canada changed under Justin Trudeau (CTV, 2019)

Andrew Griffith : Immigration, Multiculturalism: What works and doesn't work in Canada (EUCANET, 2018)

Andrew Griffith : What can Canada learn from the way how Europe deals with the irregular migration (EUCANET, 2018)

Canadian immigration applications could soon be assessed by computers (The Star, 2017)

Four questions for ... immigration policy expert Andrew Griffith (*immigrantchildren.ca*, 2017

Douglas Todd: How to debate immigration without distorting facts and foes (Vancouver Sun, 2017)

Todd: Debating immigration wisely means not vilifying opponents (Vancouver Sun, 2017)

<u>Could Canada's border crossers prompt a political shift on immigration?</u>, (*The Star*, 2017)

As Americans Look North to Flee Donald Trump, Canada Peers Back in Worry (New York Times, 2016)

Shaping the future of Canada's immigration system (The Star, 2016)

Diversity in Canada: Evolving patterns in immigration (Hill Notes, 2016)

Explain Like I'm Five Episode 19: Canadian Immigration, with Andrew Griffith (Canada2020, 2016)

Half a cheer for Jason Kenney's revolution in immigration policy (The Star, 2013)

#### Multiculturalism

The Handbook of Ethnic Media in Canada (McGill-Queen's University Press, 2023)

Most new Order of Canada appointees are white men, despite diversity-boosting efforts (CBC, 2021)

21 racialized Canadians who could help the Order of Canada look more like Canada (*The Star*, 2020)

Men accounted for more than two-thirds of Order of Canada appointments last year (CBC, 2020)

Toronto est-elle la ville « la plus multiculturelle au monde »? (Radio Canada, 2020)

Dole out funding for COVID-19 ads soon, say experts, as ethnic media outlets face cash crunch (The Hill Times, 2020)

<u>Canada's response to Iran crash a '180-degree shift' from Air India disaster, experts</u> say (<u>CBC</u>, 2020)

New tool launched to shine light on ethnic media coverage of election issues (CP24, 2019)

Ethnic media's coverage of Canada's federal election closely mirrors mainstream press (*The Star*, 2019)

Douglas Todd: The political use and misuse of Canada's ethnic media (Vancouver Sun, 2019)

Canadian politicians will court the ethnic vote, but will it benefit any one party? (CBC, 2019)

Douglas Todd: How the election is playing out in local Chinese-language media (*Vancouver Sun*, 2019)

Journalists inherit 'institutional blindspots' that cloud coverage of race in politics, says media expert (*The Hill Times*, 2019)

Latest census numbers showcase Canada's ever-evolving ethnic diversity (CTV, 2017)

New index aims to see where immigrants' lives match up with those born in Canada (CTV, 2017)

<u>The 33 Ridings With More Than 50 Per Cent Visible Minority Population</u> (*The Hill Times*, 2016)

The elusive 'ethnic vote': Why no single party has a hold on support (CTV, 2015)

Veiled voting furor's unlikely ending: Delacourt (The Star, 2014)

## Diversity and Employment Equity

Annual public service report to PM should prompt 'serious conversation' about bureaucracy's future, says former PCO clerk Wernick (Hill Times, 2023)

Order of Canada appointees far less diverse than the population, analysis shows (CBC. 2023)

Women, visible minorities make up larger share of latest Order of Canada appointments (CBC, 2022)

<u>New Parliament has some fresh, diverse faces, but is it enough?</u> (New Canadian Media, 2021)

Canada's Public Service Employee Survey: using advanced data analytics to focus workplace culture change (*The Hill Times*, 2021)

Plaidoyers pour plus de juges issus de la diversité (Le Devoir, 2021)

<u>'It's long overdue': unions, FBEC weigh in on top leadership's push for greater diversity, inclusion in federal public service</u> (*The Hill Times*, 2021)

Feds creating 'inventory' of racial minorities to fill senior public service posts (Canadian Press, 2020)

<u>Canada's federal security and intelligence establishment encouraging employees to</u> <u>self-identify</u> (*The Hill Times*, 2020) Five years on, Trudeau's vow to build a diverse public service still unfulfilled (CBC, 2020)

<u>#DMsSoWhite: so few visible-minority senior public servants, feds won't release stats</u> (*The Hill Times*, 2018)

<u>'Sunshine' approach to diversity in federal public service working, study says</u> (*The Star*, 2017)

How the federal government is slowly becoming as diverse as Canada (CBC, 2017)

How the federal government is slowly becoming as diverse as Canada (CBC, 2017)

Canada's shortage of non-white judges creates 'an obvious gap' (CBC, 2016)

Ministers had no objection to niqabs in public service last March (The Hill Times, 2015)

La géographie du Canada et sa diversité culturelle (http://jalonedit.unice.fr, 2011)

Advocates call for racial diversity as figures show 'judiciary of whiteness' (Globe and Mail, 2016)

<u>Canada must boost racial diversity in 'judiciary of whiteness,' advocates urge</u> (*The Star*, 2016)

Heritage department takes aim at religious radicals (Globe and Mail, 2008)

## Political Representation

Domestic political calculus shapes federal response to Israel-Hamas conflict (Hill Times, 2023)

Douglas Todd: How to woo immigrant voters in Canada. And how not to (Vancouver Sun, 2023)

Pierre Poilievre thinks he can win over new Canadians. Here's how he plans to do it. (*The Star*, 2022)

Un conservateur bien plus multiculturel que Trudeau (Journal de Montréal, 2022)

Patrick Brown's campaign champions minorities (New Canadian Media, 2022)

<u>Candidates of Colour Dominate New Immigrant-Heavy Ridings</u> (New Canadian Media, 2021)

Douglas Todd: Parties mostly duck big migration issues in Election 2021 (Vancouver Sun, 2021)

<u>'Just a lot of talk': Activists urge party leaders to increase focus on racism</u> (Canadian Press, 2021)

New Canadian Vote Key to Forming Majority Government (New Canadian Media, 2021)

Are you a new Canadian? Here's how the federal parties are fighting for your vote (Toronto Star, 2021)

Return of 'protected ridings' sees N.S. riding with full slate of Black candidates (Canadian Press, 2021)

The Politics of Diversity: Why Representation Matters (New Canadian Media, 2021)

Disaggregated data key to ensuring representative workplaces, say experts, as PMO skirts Black staff statistic (The Hill Times, 2020)

Rookie PSPC minister a 'calculated risk' as a cabinet pick, say observers (The Hill Times, 2019)

2019 Democracy 360 (Samara Centre, 2019)

Parties must work between elections to improve diversity, say MPs, candidates (*The Hill Times*, 2019)

<u>Nearly 100 new MPs offer new face of Parliament, including 60 in flipped seats</u> (*The Hill Times*, 2019)

Business tops experience among 2019 candidates, one-third have run for office before (*The Hill Times*, 2019)

Fifty-seven racially diverse 'swing' ridings 'critical' in election outcome, say MPs and political players (*The Hill Times*, 2019)

More candidates could drop out after Sept. 30 deadline, PPC, Greens lead pack so far (*The Hill Times*, 2019)

The Dr. Vibe Show™: Andrew Griffith "Diversity Votes" (Dr. Vibe Show, 2019)

Corrosive ethnic politics are at the core of Canada's democracy (Globe and Mail, 2019)

<u>'The risk is there': marijuana legalization unpopular in ridings with high Chinese-</u> <u>Canadian populations, says former Ontario Liberal minister Chan</u> (*The Hill Times*, 2018)

<u>Trudeau made some rookie mistakes in India because feds lack diverse staff, says</u> <u>former Freeland staffer</u> (*The Hill Times*, 2018)

Liberals' murky messaging to Sikh supporters may harm support among Indo-Canadian voters, say India trip observers (*The Hill Times*, 2018)

Swing ridings with high visible minority populations will tilt 2019 federal election, says politicos (*The Hill Times*, 2017)

Rookie Liberal MP Grewal throws down gauntlet to NDP Leader Singh, would 'welcome the challenge' in 2019 election (*The Hill Times*, 2017)

Is it too soon to talk about Trudeau's legacy? (The Hill Times, 2017)

Despite Liberals' 'dirty tricks' in Markham-Thornhill nomination, Qureshi decides not to run as Independent for sake of Grit party unity (The Hill Times, 2017)

Liberal candidates revolt in Markham-Thornhill as retroactive deadline seen as favouring top Trudeau aide Ng (*The Hill Times*, 2017)

Potential candidates question fairness of Markham-Thornhill Liberal nomination as Trudeau aide runs (The Hill Times, 2017)

Ontario Trade minister Chan won't run for McCallum's seat, Markham mayor might (*The Hill Times*, 2017)

New Crop of Immigrants in Parliament Is Seen as Reflection of Canada (New York Times, 2015)

<u>Whitby Voters Send Grenada-born Community Advocate To Ottawa</u> (*pridenews.ca*, 2015)

Record number of visible minority MPs elected to Commons (Globe and Mail, 2015)

Policy Arrogance of Innocent Bias: Reviews and Comments

Andrew Griffith. Policy Arrogance or Innocent Bias: Resetting Citizenship and Multiculturalism (Questia review, 2015)

<u>Case study highlights conflict between bureaucrats, Minister Kenney on direction of</u> <u>multiculturalism programs</u> (*Globe and Mail*, 2013)

The Harper government vs. the public servants (The Star, 2013)

John Ivison: PQ could learn from Jason Kenney the right way to promote cultural values (National Post, 2013)

Former CIC mandarin says several public policies came from minister's anecdotes (*The Hill Times*, 2013)

Best 100 Books in Politics, Public Policy, History in 2013: The Hill Times (The Hill Times, 2013)

Canadian authors on why people should read their books (The Hill Times, 2013)

<u>The Political-Bureaucractic Interface: a Comment on Andrew Griffith's Expedition</u> (*Optimum Online* review, 2013) Arrogance or Bias? A Conversation with Andrew Griffith (Hungarian Presence, 2013)

#### Other

Canadians aren't rebelling against Dr. Theresa Tam's orders, but they might be starting to bristle (*The Star*, 2020)

If Iran opens for business, Canada will need a new approach – and fast (Globe and Mail, 2013)

Critics want to see Harper government's 'enemy' list (The Star, 2013)